MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE

Monday, MAY 23, 2011 MEETING

The Magma Flood Control District called to order its Meeting of May 23, 2011, at 4:04 p.m. in the Florence Unified School District - Anthem K-8 School - Band Room, 2700 North Anthem Way, Florence, Arizona 85132.  This meeting was duly posted and the public was also provided a toll-free number of 1-800-920-7487 to participate telephonically.  Appearing at the meeting was District General Manager Kent Pace and District Attorney Stephen R. Cooper.   Appearing telephonically were President Vinson Dobson, Board Members Ty LeSueur and Le Smith.  Also appearing telephonically was Larry Pfeiffer, Assistant Secretary for the District.  There were no public members in attendance.   
 
President Vinson Dobson dispensed with the welcome and introductions. The first item of
business was discussion and approval of the Minutes of the March 25, 2011 Board Meeting.  The
Minutes were previously distributed to the Board and posted on the District website.  A motion was 
made by Ty LeSueur to approve the Minutes and it was seconded by Le Smith, this matter passed
unanimously.  

The next item of business was the General Manager Status report. General Manager Pace

discussed the following matters with the Board:  


General Manager Pace informed the Board all eminent domain matters were concluded and the State Land Auction will occur on May 31, 2011.  The District has paid for all costs associated with the State Land Auction. 


General Manager Pace next gave a status report on federal funding.  General Manager 
Pace noted the District received an additional $850,000.00 dollars in funding obligations from NRCS for the Quality Assurance Plan.  The total funding obligations awarded by NRCS for the 
Construction Quality Assurance Plan is now $1,152,000.00 dollars.  

General Manager Pace gave an update on the District plans for a Quality Assurance 
program and Construction Management.  The General Manager had received two proposals 1) from 
AMEC—in which it would provide services as the engineer of record and also Quality Assurance testing, and 2) from EPS Group Inc.—to serve as the Construction Manager.  NRCS suggested that the District consider a direct contract with both AMEC and EPS to save approximately 5% on construction quality assurance management costs. 

General Manager Pace next gave an update on the status of the Dam Rehabilitation Construction.  General Manager Pace noted, El Paso Natural Gas (EPNG) has completed a majority of its pipeline relocation project.  EPNG has minor clean up and vegetation clearing work remaining.  The General Contractor, FNF Construction Inc., which was awarded the MFRS rehabilitation contract is working with the District’s engineers, NRCS, and ADWR on the Operation Plan—which ensures the operational safety of the Dam throughout construction.  General Manager Pace stated the parties have already been trading comments on the plan for nearly six (6) weeks.  President Dobson asked when the Operation Plan will be approved.  General Manager Pace stated he believes that, when complete, the approved plan may likely be in excess of fifty (50) pages long, and it may require an additional sixty (60) days to reach approval (but hopefully not).  General Manager Pace also noted the District has filed the last permit needed to clear land.  The permit establishes that land clearing can begin on June 6, 2011. 



General Manager Pace stated the District Board Member Election will be held on 
Wednesday, October 5, 2011.  General Manager Pace noted Agenda item 6 will discuss in more detail a resolution that would authorize General Manager Pace to sign an IGA with Pinal County for election services and to call the election.  The notice of election will be published in the next few weeks.  

General Manager Pace next addressed the annual budget process.  To better accommodate the annual budget process, General Manager Pace requested that the June 7th board meeting be moved to June 28th in order to allow more time to evaluate the annual budget and to review the impact of any possible change orders on the annual budget.  The additional time will also help the District to have more accurate financial information prior to adoption of the annual budget and the tax levy for the next fiscal year.  President Dobson asked if NRCS will fund monies for construction in time to pay the monthly pay applications.  General Manager Pace noted the current plan is for NRCS to provide the District with the amounts needed to fund the monthly construction pay applications in a timely manner.   


The next item of business was discussion of authorization for the General Manager to execute an amendment of MFCD Contract No. 2007-01 with AMEC for Quality Assurance and Engineer of Record services for the dam rehabilitation project.  This was discussed in the General Manager report.  This Contract is initially based upon approximately $282,000.00 dollars which was negotiated over the last ninety (90) days.  General Manager Pace noted that change orders are likely to cause this contract, as well as the EPS contract, to increase as the project proceeds. 

A motion was made by Ty LeSueur and seconded by Le Smith to approve the 

Amendment to Contract No. 2007-01 with AMEC.  The motion was thereafter unanimously 
approved. 


The next item of business was discussion of authorization for the General Manager to 
enter into MFCD Contract No. 2011-02 with EPS for Construction Management Services for the 
dam rehabilitation project.  This matter was discussed in General Manager Pace’s report and in  
Agenda item #4.  The amount of this contract is initially set at approximately $413,000.00 
dollars.  


A motion was made by Le Smith and seconded by Ty LeSueur to approve Contract 2011-
02 with EPS for Construction Management.  The motion was thereafter unanimously approved. 


The next item of business was discussion of authorization for the General Manager to enter 
into an intergovernmental agreement for services by the Pinal County Recorder and Elections 

Department for the Magma Flood Control District 2011 Election.  General Manager Pace noted we 
had previously utilized the Elections Department of Pinal County to conduct the prior election.  
Resolution 2011.5.2 allows the General Manager on behalf of the District to sign all agreements 
necessary to conduct the election. 


A motion was made to approve Resolution No. 2011.5.2 to approve the Intergovernmental 
Agreement between the Magma Flood Control District and the Pinal County Elections Department 

by President Vinson Dobson and seconded by Ty LeSueur.  The motion was approved.  


The next item of business was discussion of authorization for the General Manager to 
reschedule the June Board Meeting from June 7, 2011 to Tuesday, June 28, 2011 at 4:00 pm.  [Note this meeting has subsequently been rescheduled again from June 28, 2011 at 4:00pm to July 12, 2011 at 4:00pm.]
A motion was made by Ty LeSueur to reschedule the budget meeting to Tuesday, June 28, 2011 at 4:00 p.m.  The motion was seconded by President Vinson Dobson and was thereafter approved.

The next item of business was discussion of Resolution No. 2011-5.1 which authorizes the  
District General Manager to approve wire transfers to pay the General Contractor FNF Construction, 
Inc., on a monthly basis once the construction draw package has been reviewed and approved.  
General Manager Pace noted that option would give us additional time to review the pay applications 
with the construction management team.  


A motion was made by President Vinson Dobson to approve Resolution 2011-5.1.  The 
motion was seconded by Ty LeSueur and was thereafter approved.  

The next item of business was Board Member and General Manager reports.  There were no reports.

The next item of business was other business to come before the Board.  There was no other business before the Board.      

There being no further matters the meeting was adjourned at 4:43 p.m.

DATED this _____ day of May, 2011.

__________________________________

STEPHEN R. COOPER, 

District Attorney
